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82ND GENERAL ASSEMBLY
REGULAR SESSION

APRIL 29, 1981

PRESIDENT:

The hour of twelve having arrived the Senate will please
come to order. Will the members please be at their desks. Will
our guests in the gallery please rise. Our prayer this afternoon
by Father Hugh Cassidy, Blessed Sacrament Church, Springfield,
Illinois. Father.

FATHER HUGH CASSIDY:
( Prayer given by Father Cassidy )
PRESIDENT:

Thank you, Father. Reading of the Journal.
SECRETARY:

Wednesday, April the 22nd, 1981.

PRESIDENT:
Senator Johns.
SENATOR JOHNS:

Mr, President, I move that the Journal just read.by the
Secretary be approved unless some Senator has additions or cor-
rections to offer.

PRESIDENT:

You've heard the motion as placed by Senator Johns. Any
discussion? If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. All
opposed. The Ayes have it. The motion carries. So ordered.
Senator Johns.

SENATOR JOHNS:

Mr. President, I move that reading and approval of the Journals

of Thursday, April the 23rd, and Tuesday, April the 28th, in the
year 1981 be postponed pending arrival of the printed Journal.
PRESIDENT:

You've heard the motion as placed by Senator Johns. Any
discussion? 1If not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. All
opposed. The Ayes have it. So ordered. Committee reports.

SECRETARY:

Senator Rock, Vice~Chairman of the Committee on Assignment of
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Bills assigns the following bills to committee:

Agriculture, Conservation and Energy - Senate Bills 1015,
1032, 1039, 1049, 1060, and 1065; Appropriations I - 1023 and
1031; Appropriations II - 1013, 1021, 1022; Elementary and
Secondary Education - Senate Bill 1055; Elections and Reap-
portionment - Senate Bill 1046; Executive - Senate Bills 1027,
1028, 1035, 1037, 1038, and 1059; Finance and Credit Regulations -
Senate Bills 1010, 1011, 1033, 1036, and 1056; Insurance, Pensions,
and Licensed Activities - Senate Bills 1024, 1025, 1026, 1030,
1034, 1044, 1058, and 1061; Judiciary I - Senate Bills 1018, 1019,
1047, and 1048; Judiciary II - Senate Bills 1042, 1051, 1052, and
1057; Labor and Commerce - Senate Bill 1045; Local Government -
Senate Bills 1008, 1014, 1016, 1017, and 1043; Public Health,
Welfare, and Corrections - Senate Bills 1029, 1040, 1041, 1053,
1054, and 1062; Revenue - Senate Bills 1020, 1063, and 1064;
Transportation - Senate Bills 1009, 1012, and 1050.

Senator Jerome Joyce, Chairman of Agriculture, Conservation,
and Energy Committee reports out the following bills:

Sénate Bills 119, 298, 449, 479, and 721, with the recommendation
Do Pass.

Senate Bilis 122, 188, 283, and 511, with the recommendation
Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Buzbee, Chairman of Appropriations II Committee reports
out the following Senate Bills:

410, with the recommendation Do Pass.

And 397, with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Demuzio, Chairman of Finance and Credit Regulations
Committee reports out the following Senate Bills:

836, with the recommendation Do Pass.

525.and 572, with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

And 375, with the recommendation Do Not Pass.

Senator Vadalabene, Chairman of Executive Appointments, Veteran

Affairs, and Administration reports out the following Senate Bill:
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418, with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

Senator Sangmeister, Chairman of Judiciary II Committee
reports out the following bills:

Senate Bills 206, 207, 246, 448, 534, 570, 602, 700, 741,
with the recommendation Do Pass.

Senate Bills 192 and 359, with the recommendation Do Pass
as Amended.

Senate Bill 710, with the recommendation Do Not Pass.
PRESIDENT:

Message from the House.

SECRETARY:
A Message from the House by Mr. Leone, Clerk.
Mr., President - I am directed to inform the Senate the
House of Representatives has passed bills with the following titles
in the passage of which I am instructed to ask concurrence of the
Senate, to-wit:
House Bills 38, 97, 1l01.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Vadalabene, are we ready? Committee reports.
SECRETARY:

Senator Vadalabene, Chairman of the Committee on Executive
Appoiﬁtments, Veteran's Affairs, and Administration to which was
referred the Governor's Message of...Messages of March 25th, 198l
and April 22nd, 1981, reported the same back with the recommendation
that the Senate advise and consent to the following appointments.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate.

I move that the Senateiresolve itself into Executive Session for
the purpose of acting on the Governor's appointments set.forth.in
his messages of February 25th, March 25th, and April 22nd, 1981.

PRESIDENT:
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vYou've heard the motion. Is there any discussion? If not,
all in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have
it. The Senate is now in Executive Session. Senator_Vadalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE:
Yes, thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate.
With respect to the Governor's Messages of February 25th, March
25th,_and April 22nd, I will read the unsalaried appointments to '
which the Committee on Executive Appointments, Veterans Affairs,
and Administration recommends the Senate do advise and consent. !
And after reading those appointments, I intend to ask leave to
consider all of the unsalaried appointments on one roll call
unless any Senator has objection to any particular appointment.
To be members of the Board of Public Health Advisors...
PRESIDENT:
Proceed Senator.
SENATOR VADALABENE:
Thank you, Mr. President. To be members of the Board of
Public Health Advisors for a term expiring January 17, 1983,
James Anderson of Wheaton, and Dr. Robert E. McKinney, of
Jacksonville.
To be a member of the Board of Aeronautical Advisors for a
tefm expiring January 17, 1983, Sam B. Gnuse of Altamont.
and to be a member of the 0il and Gas Advisory Committee
for a term expiring January 17, 1983, John F. Homeier of Springfield.
And to be Guardian and Conservator of Pope County for a term
expiring December 2, 1981, Jeanne Boglino of Golconda.
And to be a Public Guardian and Administrator of Fayette
County for a term expiring December 2, 1981, Yvonne Daume of Vandalia.
To be Public Guardian and Administrator of Lake County for
a term expiring December 2, 1981, John Gashgarian of Round Lake.
To be Public Guardian and Administrator of McLean County for
a term expiring December 2, 1981, Thomas Lovelass of...of Normal.

To be members of the State Mandates Board of Appeals for a
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1. term expiring June 30, 1983, Gloria Bryant of East Chicago
2. Heights, Harvey Schwartz of Skokie, and Philip C. Bradley of
3. Springfield.

4. And Mr. President, and members of the Senate, having read the

5. unsalaried appointments, I now seek leave to consider these ap-
6. pointments on one roll call unless some Senator has objection to
7. a specific appointment.

g.  PRESIDENT:

9. You've heard the request of Senator Vadalabene seeking leave
10. to take all those nominees on one roll call. 1Is leave granted?
11. Leave 1s granted. Senator Vadalabene.

12. SENATOR VADALABENE:

13. Yes, thank you, Mr. President. Will you put the question
14. as required by our rules.

15. PRESIDENT:

16. The question is, does the Senate advise and consent to the
17. nominations just made. Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
18. will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?

19. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record.
20. On that question, the Ayes are 53, the Nays are none, none Voting
21. Present. A majority of the Senators elected concurring by record
22. vote, the Senate does advise and consent to the nominations just
23, made. Senator Vadalabene.

24. SENATOR VADALABENE:

25. Yes, thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate.
26. With respect to the Governor's Messages of February 25th, March
27. 25th, and April 22nd, I will read the salaried appointments to
28. which the Committee on Executive Appointments, Veterarns Affairs,
29. and Administration recommends the Senate do advise and consent.
0. And after reading those appointments, I intend to ask leave to
1. consider all the salaried appointments on one roll call unless
12. any Senator has objection to any particular appointment.

13, PRESIDENT:
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You've heard the request. Is leave granted? Senator
Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

To be Secretary of the Department of Transportation for
a term expiring January 17, 1983, John D. Kramer of Springfield.

To be Director of the Department of Human Rights for a term
expiring January 17, 1983, Joyce E. Tucker of Chicago.

To be Director of the Department of Corrections for a term
expiring January 17, 1983, Michael P. Lane of Springfield.

And to be members of the State Board of Elections for a
term expiring June 3Cth, 1985, Carolyn Eyre of Springfield, John
W. Countryman of DeKalb, Richard A. Cowen of Arlington Heights,
and Michael J. Hamblet of Wilmette.

And to be membersof the State Mining Board for a term expiring
January 17, 1985, Richard Mottershaw of Virden, G. B. Wiley of
Harrisburg, Robert Weatherford of Pinckneyville, William S. Smith
of Collinsvil;e, Charles F. Greer of Eldorado, and John Bowen
of West Frankfort.

And to be Assistant Director of the Department of Commerce
and Community Affairs for a term expiring January 17, 1983, Peter
B. Fox of Champaign.

And Mr. President, and members of the Senate, having read the

salaried appointments, I now seek leave to consider these appointments

on one roll call unless some Senator has objection to a specific
appointment.
PRESIDENT:

All right, you've heard the request of Senator Vadalabene
to consider these nominees on one roll call. 1Is leave granted?
Senator Geo~-Karis, for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR_GEO-KARIS:

Mr., President, and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. I

feel duty bound to make a comment on one of the appointments, and

that's the appointment of John Kramer for Director of Transportation.

B =~
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I'm going to vote for him today, but I hope he will hear me and
take in mind the fact that people are being tired...just taxed to
death, just get rid of some of the waste in your department.
PRESIDENT:

All right, leave has been granted. Senator Vadalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. Will you put the question as
required by our rules.

PRESIDENT:

The question is, does the Senate advise and consent to the
nominations just made. Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?

Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record.
On that question, the Ayes are 57, the Nays are none, none Voting
Present. A majority of the Senators elected concurring by record
vote, the Senate does advise and consent to the nominations just
made. Senator Vadalabene.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, thank you, Mr. Preésident, and members of the Senate. I
now move that the Senate arise from Executive Session.
PRESIDENT:

You've heard the motion as placed by Senator Vadalabene that
the Senate do now arise from Executive Session. All in favor
signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it. So
ordered. Resolutions.

SECRETARY:

Senate Resolution 144, offered by Senators Ozinga, and...
Senator Ozinga, and all Senators, and it's congratulatory.

Senate Resolution 145, offered by Senators Philip and Bowers.
PRESIDENT:

Consent Calendar.

SECRETARY :

Senate Joint Resolution 42, offered by Senator Philip.
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PRESIDENT:
Executive. Introduction of bills.
SECRETARY :
Senate Bill 1066, introduced by Senators Davidson, Thomas,
and Sangmeister.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1067, by Senators Davidson and Sangmeister.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1068, by Senators Vadalabene, Ozinga, Nedza, and others.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
Senate Bill 1069, by Senators DeAngelis, Vadalabene, Ozinga,
and others.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
Senate Bill 1070, by Senator Rhoads.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

Senate Bill 1071, by Senator Degnan. \

( secretary reads title of bill )
Senate Bill 1072, by the same sponsor.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1073, by Senator Rupp.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1074, by Senators Mahar, D'Arco, and Rupp.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1075, by Senators Geo-Karis and Berning.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1076, by Senator Nimrod.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1077, by Senators Bloom, Jeremiah Joyce, Taylor, and others.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1078, b§ the same sponsors.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1079, by Senators Friedland, Simms, Keats, and Nimrod.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

O O
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1st reading of the bills.
ACTING SECRETARY: ( MR. FERNANDES)
Senate Bill 1080, by Senators Bloom, Sangmeister, Rupp, Jerome
Joyce, Sommer, Donnewald, and McMillan.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1081, by Senator Friedland, Simms, Keats, and Nimrod.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1082, by Senator Jerome Joyce.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1083, by Senators Demuzio and Buzbee.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1084, by Senators Philip and Bowers.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1085, by Senators Bruce and Etheredge.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1086, by Senator Demuzio.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1087, by Senators Berning, Bruce, DeAngelis, and Netsch.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1088, by Senators Grotberg, Friedland, and Etheredge.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1089, by Senator Keats.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1090, by Senator Keats.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1091, by Senators Maitland, Shapiro, Weaver, Walsh, Philip,
and Ozinga.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1092, by Senators Davidson, Shapiro, Weaver, Walsh, Philip,
and Ozinga.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1093, by Senator...by the same sponsors.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

b
[l
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I
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1094, by Senators Schaffer, Philip, Shapiro, Weaver, Walsh,
and Ozinga. .
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1095, by Senators Bloom, Shapiro, Walsh, Weaver, Philip,
and Ozinga.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1097, by Senator Vadalabene.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1096.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1098, by Senator Gitz.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
10§9, by Senators Davidson and Schaffer.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1100, by Senators Buzbee, Carroll, and Rock.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1101, by Senators Weaver, Shapiro, Philip, and Walsh.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
1st reading of the bills.
PRESIDENT :

If I can have your attention, we are honored today to have

some special guests with us, and the Illinois Information Service

requests leave of the Body to televise for the purpose of greeting

our special guests, immediately after that we will go to the
Calendar to tﬁe Order of 2nd reading, so lést anyone slip away
we're going to go to work. If I can have your attention, the
Chair will yield to Senator Kent.

SENATOR KENT:

It gives me great pleasure to introduce to the members of the

Senate the 1981 Illinois State Basketball Champions, the Quincy
Senior High School Bluedevils. Not only was this fine group of

men the large school champs, but recently they were voted the

outstanding high school team in the nation by the Basketball Weekly.
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So much...so much can be said about their ability and their
achievement, their perfect season. I know a number of you
marvelled at their graceful performance at the State Tournament
winning every game by no less than twenty-five points. Their
total wins and losses for the past three years is ninety-one
wins and four losses. There is, however, another component to
this team, aside from ability, that I'd like to talk about. In-
dividually, and as a group, they exemplified more than skill on
the basketball court, they are a group of disciplined and pri-
ncipled young athletes. Rarely did any of them gquestion an
official's call, they were always poised and mindful of what
the word sportsmanship means. They played with fierce com-
petitiveness, but more importantly they won with class. They
are a tribute to the community which supported them so loyally
and enthusiastically, and to all the people of Illinois. And
last but not least, to their great coach, Jerry Leggitt. I don't
have enough time to even begin to tell you about the Coach, his
record of a hundred and twenty-nine wins and only nineteen losses
during his five years at Quincy High School, coupled with all the
attributes of sportsmanship displayed by his team are a testimony
to his leadership. That says it all. Coach, I'm going to turn
this over to you, and just say to my colleagues, if you ever heard
him at a bangquet or a post...new conference, you'd wish...you're
glad he's not your opponent. Jerry Leggitt.
JERRY LEGGITT:

( Remarks by Jerry Leggitt )
PRESIDENT:

If you'll turn to page 2 on the Calendar, on the Order of
Senate Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 1, Senator Egan. Senate
Bill 14, Senator Bruce. Senate Bill 16, Senator Berning. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 186.

P
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( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers
one amendment.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr., President. The amendment...the amendment as
regquested by the committee provides for legislative membership
on the commission,four from each house, and I move for the
adoption of the amendment, Mr. Chairman.

PRESIDENT:

All right, Senator Berning has moved the adoption of Committee
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 16. 1Is there any discussion? If
not, all in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes
have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. Senate Bill 17, Senator Berning. Senate Bill
19, Senator Collins. Senate Bill 20, Senator Collins. Senate
Bill 21, Senator'Berning. On the Order of Senate Bills 2nd reading,
the middle of page 2, Senate Bill 21. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 21.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Insurance, Pensions, and
Licensed Activities offers one amendment.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Berning.
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SENATOR BERNING:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. This bill in itself is to
bring our State Pensior Systems into...more nearly into conform-
ity with the Federal requirements and the amendment is a technical
amendment. I would move for the amendment...for the adoption of
the amendment, Mr. Chairman.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Berning has moved the adoption of Amendment...Committee
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 21. Any discussion? If not, all
in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed. The Ayes have it.
The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDENT:

Any amendments from the Floox?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDENT:

3rd reading. Senate Bill 31, Senator Vadalabene. Senator
Vadalabene, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, this is a bill that I've held for about four or five
weeks because other committee members had amendments that they
wanted to put on...on the Floor, and I think this is a time that
we ought to do it, so we can get moving with the bill.

PRESIDENT:

All right, on the Order of Senate Bills 2nd...Senator Berning,
for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR BERNING:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. I, as well as some other members,
owe Senator Vadalabene an apology, we have not been able to finalize
the amendment that we would like to offer. My only request is to

Senator Vadalabene that if we are able to finalize an amendment
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within a reasonable period of time, would he be willing to bring
the bill back to 2nd reading for consideration of that amendment?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Vvadalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, I most certainly will, and I really believe that five
weeks has been a reasonable amount of timg to finalize it, but
however, I would do that, Senator Berning.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

All right, the bill is on the Order of 2nd reading. Are
there committee amendments, Mr. Clerk...Mr., Secretary? Oh, read
the bill.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 31.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Vadalabene to explain the amendment.
SENATOR VADALABENE:

It requires the...notification of a public hearing concerning
formation of coterminous cities. Incidentally, this is Senator
Nega's amendment. It's a committee amendment, I'll explain it,
but I don't know where Senator Nega is, is that okay?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Well, Senator, if you can, perhaps we can just expedite it,
either that or Senator Nega you're...Senator Nedza, I understand
offered the amendment.

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Okay, I'll...what the amendment does, it requires that not-
ification of a public hearing concerning formation of coterminous
cities be printed in the newspaper that is published within the

affected city...if there is none, .in the newspaper published within
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the county in which the townships are located. And I apologize
to Senator Nega, that is my committee amendment that was put on
by the Illinois Press Association.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Committee Amendment No. 1. Discussion
of the motion. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have
it. Committee Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No...no further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are. there amendments_from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Gitz.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Gitz to explain Amendment No. 2.
SENATOR GITZ:

Mr. President, and members of the Senate. Amendment No. 2
addresses several critical issues on Senate Bill 31 that were brought
forth in the Local Government Committee. Essentially, this
amendment does three things, first it changes the requirement
in the original legislation for townships to be merged from a
majority of the registered voters to a majority of those voting
in the election. Secondly, it would clearly define out, that
cities would have the ability to annex territory, but the township
would not necessarily annex with it. And as such that annexation,
which is voluntary in nature, could proceed when the property is
residential. But in the case of commercial, industrial, or vacant
property, it would not be an automatic annexation, and it would be
subject to those referendum requirements. This addresses several
of the critical issues that were voiced by several of us in the
Local Government Committee.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt. Is there discussion? Senator Vadalabene.
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SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, I had discussed this amendment with the...George
Miller of the Illinois Township Officials, and we have no
opposition to this amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? The motion is to adopt. All in favor
say Aye. ‘Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is
adopted. Further amendments?

SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator Geo-Karis.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Geo-Karis to explain Amendment No. 3.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

I think I have two amendments, I wonder if you could
read that first one, I'm not sure which one it is. Would you
read my...

SECRETARY:

I only have one amendment from you, Senator, and this is,
"where the territory annexed by the city is less than twenty acres...
SENATOR GEO-~KARIS:

It shall become disconnected from the adjacent township
and annexed to the township which has...which was coterminous with
the city without having the proposition to annex...submitted to
the voters =in the townships. I've had experience about eight..
ten years as a municipal attorney, and as a township attorney,
Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. There are

many pieces of property, maybe only an acre, and if you: required

...or maybe an acre,five or ten or fifteen, if you requirea referendum

for all these it'll be very, very expensive in...municipalities.
What my amendment does is limit it to twenty acres. In other words,
a city cannot annex any property without a referendum unless it's
twenty acres or less. And I move the adoption of that amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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The motion is to adopt. Discussion? Senator Vadalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, I have discussed this amendment also with George Miller
the...Executive Director of the Township Officials. We are violently
opposed to this amendment, for this reason. In effect, the amendment
would nullify the intent of Senate Bill 31, coterminous cities'
townships would be able to by-pass a referendum requirement by
simply annexing territory in lots of less than twenty acres. I
would ask everyone on the Floor of the Senate to defeat this
amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Further discussion? Senator Gitz.
SENATOR GITZ:

Mr. President, I'm not sure, I'm still checking this bill,
but I believe that Senator Geo-Karis' amendment may be technically
incorrect since Amendment No. 2 has been added to the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The Chair has had a chance to examine the amendments which
have been adopted, and it's the ruling of the Chair that the
amendment is in order. Further discussion of the motion to adopt
Amendment No. 3? Senator Gitz, did you have comments on...on the
...further discussion? Senator Geo-Karis may close.

SENATOR GEO~KARIS:

Mr. President, and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. I'm
simply trying to save a lot of taxpayers money with a lot of un-
necessary referendum when it involves property of up to twenty acres
and less. Because if you have a referendum?..an: annexation of an
acre or two or three andso forth, it will be a very costly thing
for the municipalities. So, I urge the adoption of this amendment.
Does not nullify the bill, it simply restricts it to twenty acres.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Motion is to adopt. Is there a request for a roll call?

All right, Senator Geo-Karis has requested a roll call. Those in

B Y
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favor of adoption of...Amendment No. 3 will—vote Aye. Those opposed
will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question, the
Ayes are 12, the Nays are 31, none Voting Present. Amendment
No. 3 is lost. Further amendments?
SECRETARY:
No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
3rd reading. Senate Bill 42, Senator Maitland. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY:
Senate Bill 42.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary II offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Maitland to explain the committee amendment.
SENATOR MAITLAND:

Thank you, Mr. President, and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 42 simply more clearly
defines those items which are paraphernalia, and more clearly
defines those items which are not paraphernalia.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

You've heard the explanationand the motion to adopt. 1Is
there discussion? Senator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:

I have a question Senator. 1I...I truly want to support
your...your bill. But I'm a pipe smoker, and am I going to be
guilty of...of dealing in drug paraphernalia when I go into a
pipe store and buy a pipe? '

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator...Senator Maitland.

SENATOR MAITLAND:
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1. Senator Buzbee, the amendment that we had put on in
2. committee clearly defines pipe smoking and.. pipes that are used
3. for smoking tobacco.

4. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5. Further discussion? Senator Buzbee.

6. SENATOR BUZBEE:

7. Well, I...I don't have a copy of the amendment, and I'm

8. not requiring that you give me one at this point. But, how can
9. you possibly define that the type of pipe that I smoke as opposed

to somebody else's pipe that they may not smoke the kind of

10.

11. tobacco I smoke? I'm just wondering how you can possibly do that.
12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

13. Senator Maitland.

14, SENATOR MAITLAND:

15. Senator Buzbee, there may, in fact, be...be some illegal

16. substance smoked in that pipe and we can't...we can't outlaw

17. that pipe. But clearly, the devices used to...to smoke, generally,
18. are much different than the pipe that you smoke with tobacco.

19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

20. Further discussion? The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 1.
21, Those in favor say Aye. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.

22, Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Further amendments?

23. SECRETARY:

24. No further committee amendments.

25, PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

26. Are there amendments from the Floor?

27. SECRETARY :

28. No Floor amendments.

29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30. 3rd reading. Senate Bill 54, Senator Collins. Senate Bill 65,
1. Senator Keats. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.

12, SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 65.
33.
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( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Keats.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Keats to explain Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR KEATS:

Just takes care of the effective date. It was a mistake
in the drafting of the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 1. Discussion?
All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment
No. 1 is adopted. Further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 67, Senator Vadalabene. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 67.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 68. Senate Bill 84, Senator
Egan. Paramedics. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 84.
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( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill, No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 87, Senator D'Arco. No. Senate
Bill 100, Senator Jeremiah Joyce. Senate Bill 105. Senate
Bill 115, Senator Netsch. Senator Netsch. Neglect, disabilities,
wife,and husband suing, one committee amendment. Read the bill,
Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 115. Senate Bill 115.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary I offers one
amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Netsch to explain Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. The amendment revised the language
to make it clear that it was only non~negligent torts, that is
intentional torts that the bill was directed to. It said that
before, it says it much more clearly now, and that was the committee's
suggestion. And secondiy, it amended the Mérriage and Dissolution
Act to make it clear that any judgment recovered under the bill
would not be subject to the marital property provisions of that
bill, again a suggestion that was made during the committee hearing.
I move the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 115.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt. Discussion? All in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted.

Further committee amendments?
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SECRETARY :

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 118, Senator Marovitz. Senator.
No, all right. Senate Bill 123, Senator Collins. Senator, do you
wish to...okay. If you just...if you all just give me a nod of
the head we can keep moving. Senate Bill 134, Senator Mahar.
Read the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 134.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers one
amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Mahar.
SENATOR MAHAR:

Thank you, Mr. President, and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. Senate Amendment No. 1 was requested by the committee and
it just simply changes the tenure of the commission to the current
82nd General Assembly from a period of five years. I would move
for its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion-is to adopt. Discussion? All in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Are
there further committee amendments?

SECRETARY :

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
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SECRETARY :
No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
3rd reading. Senate Bill 135, Senator Bloom. Read the bill,
Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 135,

( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill., No committee- amendments. i
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY: »
No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 138, Senator Schaffer. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary, please. And there is a committee amendment,
Senator.

SECRETARY:
Senate Bill 138,
( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Schaffer to explain Committee Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR SCHAFFER: .

The amendment meets the requirements of the State Mandates
Act.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt. Discussion? All in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Further
committee amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 149, Senator Rock. Senate Bill
155, Senator Sangmeister. Read the bill, Mr. Secretéry, please.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 155.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill., No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATQR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 156, Senator Sangmeister. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 156.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. No committee ameridments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Sangmeister.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Sangmeister to explain Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Yes, simply the Reference Bureau put the wrong year in it, they
had 1980 in it, and it should have been 198l. That's all the
amendment does.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt. Discussion? All in favor say Aye.
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Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted.
Are there further amendments?
SECRETARY :
No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. For what purpose does Senator...for what purpose
does Senator Davidson arise?
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Before you move that bill to 2nd reading, Senator Sangmeister,
wasn't it in the hearing, in the Education Committee that you were
going to put the amendment on that this didn't apply to any
school district that the water system did not have sufficient
pressure to make the sprinkler work?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

Senator Davidson is one hundred percent correct, and I apologize
for that. 1I'd completely forgotten about...we were supposed to do
that. I don't know, aid anybody from staff...I thought I told our
staff to draw that amendment, mmd I have not seen it. So, let's
do not move the bill to 3rd, keep it on 2nd until that amendment
can be filed. Thank you, Senator, you're absolutely right.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

For the Secretary of the Senate, Senator Sangmeister, would it
be all right with you and Senator Davidson and the rest of the
Senate to move this on to 3rd and then recall it rather than having
it hold in limbo? Senator Sangmeister.

SENATOR SANGMEISTER:

T have no objection to it going to 3rd. They've got a firm

commitment that it will come back, no question, okay.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Is there leave for that procedure? Leave is granted. The

bill remains on the Order of 3rd reading. For what purpose does
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Senator Geo-Karis arise?
SENATOR GEC-KARIS:

Mr. President, and Ladies and Gentlemen. I rise on a point
of personal privilege. I'm delighted to have in the audience up-
stairs, on my left, the following members of School Board 1l...
School Board District 123 of North Chicago, Frank Walter, Delores
Price, Alice Krause, Charles Antill, Bill Fortune, and Hazel Moore,
who incidentally was just recently elected as an Alderman or Alderwoman
of North Chicago. May we greet our guests here today.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Senate Bill 160, Senator Grotberg. Read the bill, Mr.
Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :
Senate Bill 160.
( Secretary reads title of bill )
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Local Government offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Grotberg, to explain Committee Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Mr...thank you, Mr. President. Mr. Secretary, there's also
filed a second amendment, and in order to make the second.amendment
correct we have to Table Committee Amendment No. 1. I would move
that it be Tabled.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to Table Committee Amendment No. l. Discussion
of the motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have
it. Committee Amendment No. 1 is...is Tabled. Further committee
amendments?

SECRETARY :

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
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SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Grotberg.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Grotberg.

SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you, Mr. President,and members. This is a bill that
affects county boards and city councils to put into the Statute
a five day period before any corporate meeting on zoning matters
as the final date that objectors should be...should file their
objections. And this language was gone over rather carefully,
it now...for clarification purposes,says the final action on a

proposed amendment to a Zoning Act, and it's always the county

‘board or the city council that has that final action. I would

move the adoption of Amendment No. 2.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 2. Discussion of the
motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Further Floor amendments?

SECRETARY:

No...no further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 166, Senator Netsch. Read the bill,
Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 166.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health, Welfare,
and Corrections offers one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you. We discovered, actually the Republican staff

discovered a technical error in the amendment after it was adopted

P —Y




11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24.
25.
26.
27.
28.
29,
30.
31.
32.
33.

Page 28 - April 29, 1981

and reported out of committee. There is a substitute amendment
prepared which does make that correction. I think, therefore,
my motion should be to Table Committee Amendment No. 1, with
the idea of substituting the corrected amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to Table Committee Amendment No. l. Discussion
of the motion to Table? All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The
Ayes have it. Committee Amendment No. 1 is Tabled. Are there Floor
amendments?

SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 2 offered by Senator Netsch.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, this is the committee amendment with the correction
in it. It...it was primarily technical with one substantive
provision that took care of a rroblem that was called to our
attention by the pharmacists. The bill, I might say is part of
the Prescription Drug Abuse Task Force recommendations of the
Dangerous Drugs Commission. I would move the adoption of...is it
now Amendment No. 2? Of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 166.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 2. Discussion of the
motion? All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.
Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Further...amendments?

SECRETARY :

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 179, Senator Berning. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

-Senate Bill 179.

( Secretary reads title of bill )
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2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Are there amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 1 offered by Senator Berning.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Berning is recognized.

SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate. Amendment
No. 1 to Senate Bill 179 was agreed upon in committee, and accomplishes
the purposes of the Department of Agriculture in being sure that
the State Fair and county fairs are exempt from the provisions of
the bill. I think there is no objection to the amendment, and I
would move for the adoption, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt. Discussion? All in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Are
there further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 181, Senator Maitland. Senator
Maitland on the Floor? Senate Bill 183, Senator Rhoads. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary, please.
SECRETARY :

Senate Bill 183.

( Secretary reads title of bill )

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers one
amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Rhoads to explain Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Thank you, Mr. President, and members of the Senate. This is
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a bill to abolish the requirement that Constitutional Amendments

be mailed out to all of the voters of Illinois. The committee
amendment does three basic things, it transfers some functions

from the old Index Division of the Secretary of State's Office,
functions which it had under the Constitutionof 1870 and transfers
those functions to the State Board of Elections. It also sets

a cap of four million pamphlets to be printed and provides for the
State Board of Elections to establish rules necessary to ensure that
the pamphlets are distributed evenly throughout the State. And I
would move for the adoption of the committee amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

The motion is to adopt Committee Amendment No. 1. Discussion
of the motion? All...all in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The ;
Ayes have it. Committee Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Are there
further amendments...committee amendments?

SECRETARY:

aAmendment No. 2 offered by Senator Grotberg.
PRESIDING QFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Grotberg on Amendment No. 2...Floor amendment.
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you, Mr. President, and fellow members. You may want
to listen to this, this is my concept of how to handle the large
mailing of the explanation of Constitutional Amendments that are
mandated as the Act rgads now, a committee of the House.and Senate
still have to write the pros and cons. My concern is the publicis
right to know and I'm suggesting therefore that the Election
Authority shall providé the judges of election in each precinct
with a reasonable number of the pamphlets published and distributed
in accordance with the provisions of the Act. And then there's...
at the end it states that they shall always have one on hand in
case they try to give them all away. But this would then put a
reasonable number of the pros and cons of any Constitutional

Amendment at the precinct on Election Day and let the public debate
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go on in the media and other ways to try to avoid this horrendous
mailing cost and printing cost that gets sent to everyone whether
they vote or not. If only forty-nine percent of the families in
Illinois are voting and we send explanations like this to a hundred
percent of them, there is a question in my mind as to the cost
effectiveness of it. Therefore, Mr. President, I would move the

adoption of Amendment No. 2.

END OF REEL
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PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there further discussion of the motion to adopt?
Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

Yes. Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen
of the Senate. I rise in opposition to Amendment No. 2.
I think the Senator has...is rightfully concerned about the
public's right to know, but I think to have pamphlet distri-
bution of any kind, whether you are for or against, in the
precinct polling placeis simply untoward. We do not allow
any kind of electioneering, as far as I know, in the polling
place, much less the distribution of material. I just...I
think Senator Rhoads' idea is a good one to save the State
some money. To afford the State Board of Elections the
opportunity to...to give...to give this information in...in
some written form...to the Boards of Eleétion Commissioners
and the County Clerks and let them distribute it. But to
have it in the polling place, I think, is a terrible ‘idea.
I would urge opposition to Amendment No. 2.
PRESIDING OQOFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Motion...further discussion? Senator Rhoads.
SENATOR RHOADS:

Well, I rise in support of Senator Grotberg's amendment.
He did mention this amendment in committee, Senator Rock, and...
and just to clarify what we're talking about. We're talking
about the actual pamphlet itself. I'm holding a copy of it
in my hand here, the blue pamphlet that had...had Formerly
been mailed out. I don't really see any difference con-
cegtually between having copies of this pamphlet available
in the polling place and having a sample ballot available in
the polling_place. That's...that's really to give voters
an idea of just exactly what they're voting on. So I...I

don't think Senator Rock's oéposition is...is well founded,

e e e
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I think...Senator Grotberg's amendment is a very reasonable
one and deserves support.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)
Further discussion? Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:
A question of the sponsor...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Indicates he will yield. Senator Collins.
SENATOR COLLINS:

Okay. I think Senator Rock...raised...you know...my...
my same objections, but there was one other gquestion that I...
I didn't hear. Are you saying that the judges of.election of
each precinct prior to Election Day would be responsible for
disseminating the pamphlets and in addition to having them
available 'in the polling places on Election Day?

PRESIDING OQOFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Grotberg.

SENATOR GROTBERG:

The intent of this amendment, Senator Collins, is that...
as a precinct committeeman, I know about how many people vote.
The County Clerk knows from historical records. On the day...
on Election Day, he should have a...a reasonable number in
there for the number of voters who are expected to vote and right
along with their ballot get the explanation. And I believe
for Senator Rock's clarificétion, the pros and cons are béth
in the same document. So, we're only talking about one
piece of paper and it's the public's business. It's not
a political issue...as a rule. But...that is the thrust
of this thing. That every voter could pick one up...at the
polls,...Senator.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Further discussion? Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:
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Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. 1I
rise in opposition to this proposal.. Each year we have a
proposal on the ballot that affects someone that is running
or not running. It's a possibility, I suppose, that some-
day someone will propose a Constitutional Amendment saying
that Governors cannot be elected for more than two terms.
If that were on the ballot at the same time that Governor
Thompson were running for reelection next time, he might
not be enthusiastic about having that distributed...in
some six thousand polling places across the State of Illinois.
Now, maybe his opponent might be, and even with the pro
and con discussion...it certainly affects the guy that's
running for the third term, because it brings up the issue.
If someone were running for Attorney General, if someone
were running for Secretary of State, they can, in fact, get
something distributed at the polling place that either helps
or hinders their particular cause and if they are identified
with that Constitutional Amendment, they will be benefited
by that distribution. We have never allowed...discussion
of issues within the polling place.and that ought to bhe the
way it remains. Outside the flags you can do anything you
want to. You can harass the people as they walk in, you can
shake hands, smile and do everything you want to, but once
they get inside that polling area, I don't think the judges,
Democrat, Republican, Independent, or anybody else ought to be
handing the voter anything but the ballot on which he is
supposed to be knowledgeable at the time he arrives at the
polling place. ©Nothing more than that. Senator Grotberg,
I thing this is a bad idea to say that our judges, who have
been independent from all pressures, are now going to be
involved in handing out pamphlets, pro and con, on any
issue.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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...there further discussion? Senator Ozinga.
SENATOR OZINGA:

I just have a question of the sponsor. If my memory
serves me right, I believe where it says that there's a limi- i
tation of time for a person to be in the polling booth.
Now, are we going to eliminate the time in there in order
to give them time to read this thing? Have you seen any
Gonstitutional Amendments, lately, that have been less than

five, six, or ten pages?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Grotberg.

SENATOR GROTBERG:

A point well taken, Senator. The answer, of course,
is no. We didn't change the time. And yes, I've seen
these pamphlets come out from the Secretary of State's...
publication or the Board of Elections' publication, now,
of our committee results pro and con. These are truly
public issues...you know...vote your conscience on it, all
I wanted to do is to make doggone sure that after we give
it to the Board of Elections and the County Clerk, that
there are some counties that may never get any further- than
the County Clerk if we don't put some teeth in it. 1I'd
just like to have a few of them around the polling place.
As a precinct committeeman, I...show up on Election Day
pretty regularly in my precinct. And I'm here to tell.you,
people have honest inquiry about public information. And
I think of the propositions, only as public information.
I'm not talking about candidates, and I appreciate the
commentary that's made on some candidate that may have a
pro or con on...on a Constitutional Amendment. But if they
could get hung out to dry, because of lact of knowledge of the
voter, this would certainly make it rather helpful to a lot

of the people who come in and don't know what the heck they're
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voting on, maybe they don't watch TV, or maybe they don't
subscribe to the paper.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? 1If not, Senator Grotberg
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 183.
Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay.
The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are
17, the Nays 35. Amendment No. 2 having failed to receive
a...majority vote is declared failed. Any further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 199, Senator Philip. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 199.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill., Committee on Revenue offers one
amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Philip.
SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the
Senate. Amendment...Committee Amendment No. 1 does two things,
basically. It puts a lid on the amount of income to qualified
people of thirty thousand dollars and changes the effective

date to January 1, 1982, 1I'll answer any gquestions and I
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move the adoption.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further discussion? If not, Senator Philip moves
the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 199. Those
in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:
No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2, offered by Senator Philip.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of
the Senate. Enrolling and Engrossing caught a mistake and
we're changing, simply, one word, the word is to are. I
move the adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Demuzio.
SENATOR DEMUZIO:

Senator Philip,...pardon me, I was...only partially
paying attention. What's the revenue impact to amendment...
to the amendment that you just put on?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Philip.
SENATOR PHILIP: :

Senator Demuzib, I didn't hear the question.
SENATOR DEMUZIO:

What is the revenue impact to the State of Illinois by
the amendment that you just put on and.is there a fiscal note

to this bill?

attached

el
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

The amendment I just put on, Senator, changes one
word, the word is to are. There is no revenue effect
to that at all, to my knowledge.

SECRETARY:

There,...there is a statement of policy objective,
there is a fiscal note attached to the bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Demuzioc.

SENATOR DEMUZIO:

Yes. I understand that. You have the current amend-
ment, which you're discussing now. My question was, what
is the revenue impact to the Amendment No. 1 that you just
put on the bill?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Philip, that is the committee amendment.

' SENATOR PHILIP:

Yeah. It's a committee amendment. That amendment
doesn't have any revenue effect at all. The amendment
doesn't, the bill has a...a revenue effect. The amendment
has no revenue effect at all.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Demuzio.

SENATOR DEMUZIO:

Well it must have some revenue impact if you're taking
the...the threshold to...to thirty thousand. It has to
have some monetary effect.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. If I might help out Senator
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Philip, even though I will be voting against his bill, and
explain to Senator Demuzio. The bill is a homestead exemption
for the disabled. 1In committee Senator Philip asked to re-
strict those who would be eligible to take advantage of the
homestead exemption that he was providing by, number one,
making the effective date somewhat later than the original
bill and secondly, by putting an income limit on those who
would be eligible to apply for it. So that the effect of
his amendment actually is...was intended to reduce the revenue
impact of the bill as it was originally introduced.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Philip

moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 199.

" Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The

Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further
amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 205, Senator Nash. Read the
bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 205.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health,
Welfare, and Corrections offers one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senatbr Nash.
SENATOR NASH:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
Amendment No. 1 was a technical amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Nash moves
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the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 205. Those

in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY :

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor? .

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 208, Senator Berning. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:
Senate Bill 208.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

No Floor émendments. That was my error. It said no
amendments on the outside. Committee Amendment No. 1, offered
by Executive.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you. Yes, Amendment No. 1 is at the request of
the Civil Service Commission and the Department of Personﬁel,
further clarifies the objective of the bill., I would move
for the adoption of the committee amendment, Mr., Chairman...
Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Is there any further discussion? Senator Berning moves

the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 208, Those in
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favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes have
it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 209, Senator Friedland. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 209.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY :

Amendment No. 1, offered by Senator Friedland.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Friedland.

SENATOR FRIEDLAND:

Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment 1 is an immediate
effective date amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Friedland
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 209.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amend-
ments? '
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2, offered by Senator Friedland.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
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Senator Friedland.
SENATOR FRIEDLAND:

Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment 2 is a technical
correction, discovered by Enrolling and Engrossing, changes
the word "sale" to "sold."

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Friedland
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 209.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it.. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 211, Senator Netsch. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY :

Sénate Bill 211.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill., Committee on Public Health, Welfare,
and Corrections offers one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you, Mr. President. This is a case, again, where
there was a technical problem in the amendment that was
adopted in committee. I believe the staffs on both sides
have had an opportunity to verify that. I would therefore
move that Committee Amendment No. 1 be Tabled with the thought
that a perfect substitute will be offéred in its place.
éRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Rhoads.

SENATOR RHOADS:
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A guestion of the sponsor. Senator...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

She indicates she'll yield.

SENATOR RHOADS:

Senator Netsch, does this affect the positive drug formu-
lary?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Neither this amendment nor the basic bill affects that
at all. That is left exactly as it is in the existing law.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

The motion is to Table Committee Amendment No. 1. Those
in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes
have it. Committee Amendment No. 1 is Tabled. Aany further
amendments?

SECRETARY:
No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 2, .o0ffered by Senator Netsch.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Thank you. This is the committee amendment as corrected
and basically what it does is to reflect a...version of the
generic substitution law, which is agreed to by, I think,
virtually everyone who has an interest in the matter. 1In
this version, the bill was supported by the...administration
through the Department of Public Health, the Department of Aging,
the Illinois State Medical Society, the Illinois Pharmacists

Association and perfectly reflects the report that was made
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on the generic bill by the University of Illinois College of
Pharmacy pursuant to our mandate to that...to the Department
of Public Health. I would move the adoption of Amendment
No. 2 to Senate Bill 211.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Netsch
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 2;1.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further
amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 214, Senator Davidson. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 214.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary II offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Yes. Mr. President and members of the committee, the...
committee wanted the language changed from the different areas
we had on the mandatory sentencing, on the conviction of a
home burglary and that;s what the committee amendment does.
It has a residential burglary definition and if you're
convicted on residential or home burglary, whether it's a
first éffense.or otherwise, it's a four to fifteen year
sentence. I move the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Davidson
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moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 214. Those
in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:
No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:
No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd feading. Senate Bill 215, Senator Schaffer. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 215.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. Committee on Judiciary I offers
one amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Schaffer.
SENATOR SCHAFFER:

The amendment...that the committee put on would...reguire
that the person suing the RTA...live in the county in which
they...sue. Good committee amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Schaffer
moves the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 1 to Senate
Bill 215. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those
opposed. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any
further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?




10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24,
25.
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
31.
32,

33.

Page 46 - April 29, 1981

SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING COFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 216, Senate...Senate Bill
219, Senator Grotberg. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 219.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Higher Education
offers one amendment. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Grotberg. ‘
SENATOR GROTBERG:

Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment No. 1 to Senate
Bill 219 is a...an agreed upon amendment by the higher
education institutions and the Hotel-Motel Association,
which less narrowly defines the conditions upon which a
university may serve alcoholic beverages...in...on the property.
And I move the adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Grotberg
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 219.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further
amendmehts?

SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 226, Senator Marovitz. Read
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the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:
Senate Bill 226.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary I offers

one amendment.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Marovitz.
SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Thank you, very much, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen
of the Senate. Committee Amendment No. 1, which was
suggested by Senator_Ozinga,...struck the words...failure and
replaced it with the word refusal so that it would be an
affirmative act. It was at Senator Ozinga's suggestion and
that is what the committee amendment embodies. Also, it
eliminated a petty offense and substituted a business offense
so no incarceration would be involved.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Marovitz
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 226.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further
amendments?

SECRETARY:
No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:
No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

For what purpose does Senator Bloom arise?

SENATCR BLOOM:

We...Senator Geo-Karis, our spokesone...on Judiciary is
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off the Floor, but I think that...we were going to set out

the...penalties in that. Were we not, Bill? Senator
Marovitz.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:

If we were, I wasn't aware of it. I...we were going to
substitute a...petty offense and put in business offense,
which we did by the amendment which was just adopted.

SENATOR BLOOM:

Does not...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Bloom.

SENATOR BLOOM:

...but it does not say in...226,...in its present form,...
what it is...I think is the problem. The fine. What the fine is.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:

You mean the nature of the business offense? 1Is that

what you're referring to?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Bloom.

SENATOR BLOOM:

No. The penalty, the fine. You see the problem?

Could...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR BLOOM:

...1f you could just hold it and then Senator Geo-Karis can...
PRESIDIﬁG OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Marovitz.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:
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It's on apparently...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

...it would be easier...technically since we've
adopted one amendment, to send it to three and bring it
back.

SENATOR MAROVITZ:

Fine. Let's put it to 3rd, with the understanding with
Mr. Bloom that we'll move it back to 2nd reading and put the
nature of the fine on there.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rock has suggested we take it out of record.
Take it out of the record. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Yes. Thank you. I would...I would suggest and I have
indicated to a couple of the sponsors, at least, that the
appropriation bills for the higher ed. systems be held at
this time. There's really no urgency to those. So we can
go to 236.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

On page 5, of your Calendar...on the Order of Senate
Bills 2nd reading, Senate Bill 236, Senator Bruce. Senate
Bill 242, Senator Carroll. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 242,

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 243, Senator Grotberg. Read

the bill, Mr. Secretary.
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SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 243.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No...committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 245, Senator Jeremiah Joyce.
Senate Bill 250, Senator Mahar. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 250.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the bill. Committee on Executive offers
two amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
Senator Mahar.
SENATOR MAHAR:

Yes. Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.
The...Amendment No. 1 was asked for by the committee to
clarify the language that defines the principal executive
officer.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? 1If not, Senator Mahar moves
the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 250. Those
in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Ayes
have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:

Committee Amendment No. 2.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Mahar.

SENATOR MAHAR:
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Yes. Thank you, Mr., President. Committee Amendment No.
2...deletes...supervisor of a township and basically makes
no other changes. 1I'd move for its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Mahar
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 250.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed.
Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: ‘(SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senator Geo-Karis, for what purpose do
you arise?
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, on
a point of personal privilege it's my privilege to introduce
Commissioner Marge Sennholtz, one of the city commissioners
of 2ion, and the wife of the Mayor of 2Zion, Mrs. Starr
Spencer, and James Salberg, a member of our Park District
from Zion and they're...sitting up there in the...President's
gallery. If they'll stand up, I'd like you to greet them.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Please rise and be recognized. Senate Bill 254, Senator
Friedland. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.

SECRETARY:
Senate Bill 254,
(Secretary reads title of bill)
2nd reading of the-bill. The Committee on Executive offers

one amendment.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Friedland.

SENATOR FRIEDLAND:

Thank you, Mr, President, The committee amendment
would...be an immediate effective date. Thank you.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Friedland
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 254.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. BAny further
amendments?

SECRETARY :

No further committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 257, Senator Davidson. Read
the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 257.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee...no committee amend-
ments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 1, offered by Senator Davidson.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Davidson. ‘

SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Mr. President and members of the Senate, the Amendment
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No. 1 to Senate Bill 257 is an amendment from Department of
Revenue, who we worked out:With..-myself sO we...have a
definition of what replacement and repair parts and whether
it was kit or unit so there wouldn't be a big hassle whether
the store sold the things in parts about collecting the tax.
It would make the effective...September 1lst, 1981, I move
the adéption of the Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? 1If not, Senator Davidson
moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 257.

Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The

Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amend-

ments?
SECRETARY:

No further...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:

No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senator...Senate Bill 267, Senator
Marovitz. Read the bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 267.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 269, Senator Berman. Read

the bill, Mr. Secretary.
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SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 269.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers
three amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

Thank vou, Mr. President. Committee Amendment No. 1...
added the...Directors of the Department of Registration and
Education and the Director of Conservation to the list of
the...executive branches that are included in the Compensation
Review Board Bill. I move the adopticn of Committee Amend-
ment No. 1.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? If not, Senator Berman
moves the adoéption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 269.
Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amend-
ments?

SECRETARY:

Committee Amendment No. 2.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Committee Amendment No. 2,...Mr. President,...adds the
date of September 30, 1981 for the first reporting date of
the board. I move the adoption of Coﬁmittee Amendment No, 2
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any further discussion? Yoﬁ've heard the
...adoption of Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 269.

Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The

Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further
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amendments?
SECRETARY:

Committee Amendment No. 3.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

Committee Amendment No. 3, Mr. President,...spells out
the time period in which the Legislature must act upon any
recommendations of the...of the board. Under this amendment,
the Legislature must act within thirty days after convening,
following the filing of the recommendations. What this
amendment, in effect, does will be to prevent any lame duck
action on any pay...increases. I move the adoption of
Committee Amendment No. 3.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? 1If not, you've heard
the motion. Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those
opposed. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 3 is adopted.
Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

No further...committee amendments.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 4, by Senator McMillan.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator McMillan.
SENATOR MCMILLAN:

Mr., President and members of the Senate, the purpose of
this amendment is to make sure that the proposals made by
this commission have to be approved by a record vote of a
majority of those members elected to each House of the General

Assembly before the raises would be enacted. If you read the

P nsaiaans |
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1. bill as already amended, this commission comes forth with a
2. proposal for a pay raise, but what it really says is that

3. less than a majority of those in the Body may favor it and

4. it may still be enacted. The purpose of this amendment is

5. to say that if we wish to have the pay raises recommended by
6. this commission, we must accept them as a positive act. And
7. I would move its adoption.

8. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

9. Further discussion? Senator Rhoads.

10. SENATOR RHOADS:

1. Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. I rise
12. in support of Amendment No. 4 to Senate Bill 269, First of
13. all, I want to compliment Senator Berman on what he's trying
14. to accomplish in this bill and particularly compliment him
15. on the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 3, which would

16. provide for a prohibition on lame duck salary increases of
17. the kind that occurred in November of 1978 in House Bill 802.
1. However, unless Senator McMillan's amendment is adopted, we
19. have, here, in Senate Bill 269 ticking away a more explosive
20. time bomb than that which went off in November, 1978. For
21, without the McMillan amendment, if this bill passes in both
22. the House and Senate and is signed by the Governor, we will
23. be guilty of.a far greater travesty than that...which was
24. perpetrated on the taxpayefs of Illinois in November, 1978.
25 The reason is very simple. As Section 4, of the bill on page 2
26. now reads, if the board fails to file a report or the General
27. Assembly disapproves the report, as provided in Paragraph B,
28. which is a majority vote, then the new sﬁlaries would go
29. into effect automatically. As Senator McMillan has already
30. pointed out, this would mean that there might not ever be
1. any recorded roll call vote on a pay raise for Legislators,
3. members of the Judicial and Executive Branches. Now, some people

13 have said, well, what's good enough for the scoundrels-in
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Congress, is good enough for us. The only thing this bill
doesn't do is key our salaries to inflation. The problem is
that, what about the deeper philosophical implications of
this? Sure it's tough to vote on pay raises, it's tough

to vote on tax raises, it's tough to vote on spending in-
creases. But heaven help us if every time a controversial
bill comes along, we simply abrogate our responsibility and
delegate that tough vote to a commission of some sort. Which
commission will core up with the recommendation and have their
recommendations go into effect automatically without

there ever being a roll call vote of the General Assembly?
We might as well just reduce ourselves to voting on happy

birthday resolutions and never again face any tough issues.

It!'scertainly...safer for us in facing re-election campaigns.

But it isn't really doing the job that we were elected to do.
I can't urge strongly enough support for Senator McMillan's
amendment, because if that amendment does not go én or go
on in the House, then we're going to hear a far greater out-
cry from the public once they find out what's going on, than
we heard in November, 1978.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. I rise in opposition to this
amendment. With this amendment you don't need the bill. The
purpose of the bill is to create a panel that will hold public
hearings that will take testimony and that can evaluate based
upon criteria spelled out in the bill, whether there should be
any change. &nd I say change, because...it's within the
power of the board to decrease...recommend decreases as well
as increases in salaries. But to make recommendations for
changes in salaries in both the...in all of the Legislative

and Judicial Branches and in certain categories of the
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Executive Branch. I am sure that nobody in this Body...can
honestly say that there isn't one or many persons that will
happily lead the charge, by filing a...resolution of dis-
approval...to the recommended changes in salary. There are
always people that will not wish to and cannot vote for

pay increases for any branch of government. Those people
will always be in the House or in the Senate and those people
will leap to the opportunity to introduce a resolution of

disapproval. So that...I can assure you that everyone will

have an opportunity...to cast their vote on the guestion of
salary increases for the three branches of government. The !
difference is that with this amendment...there has to be an

affirmative action...and I am not sure that we have to under-

take that kind of an obligation to recognize the need for

. reasonable salary increases...especially in the Executive and

Judicial Branches of government. We have judges that are
going off the bench because they can't afford...to be judges
at the salary levels of State government. That's even
happening at federal level where they get more money than
our judges. This approach that's in this bill, without this
amendment, still will require every person to be on record.
But this amendment, in effect, guts the bill. And I would
ask...that you make your determination as to the merits or
demerits of this bill on 3rd reading. Don't gut it on
2nd reading and I would ask for a No vote on Amendment No. 4.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Iflnot, the question is,
shall Amendment No. 4 be adopted. Could we have a voice
vote on this? Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question,
the Ayes are 18, the Nays are 27, none Voting Present. Amend-

ment No. 4 having failed to receive a majority vote is declared
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failed. Any further amendments?
SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 5, offered by Senator Sommer.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER:

Mr. President,...this amendment goes towards the panel
that willbe established to...to make determinations on salary.
It has three provisions, the amendment does. It...it
prohibits people who are registered lobbyists from serving
on this panel...for obvious reasons. It prohibits members
who were formerly officers who would benefit by this from
serving on the panel, thinking that the relationship was too
close and:thirdly, it creates a panel that...in which half of
the members, there...there would be eight members, four are
appointed by the...the various leaders of the Legislature,
one each, and four would be drawn at random by lottery from
the public. One of those seats, from the public, would be
guaranteed to Cook County, the other three would be drawn
throughout the State all of the time as they would revolve
through the various...times in which they would serve on
this...this particular board. This would require that those
people who are insiders in the system and who would arrive
at. a predetermined result on salaries would at least have
to sell that resuit to one member of the public. Just one.
Hopefully all of them would...would agree, but at least one
drawn at random would have to go along. And that's what
this amendment does.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Gitz.
SENATOR GITZ:

Not on this bill, Mr. President, but...we closed

the switch a little quickly on Amendment 4 and 1'd like the
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record to reflect that I wish to be recorded Aye on it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

The record will...so indicate. Senator Berman.
SENATOR BERMAN:

Thank you, Mr. President., I rise in opposition to this

amendment. As the bill presently is structured there will be

twelve members of this board. They will be appointed, three each, by

the President of the Senate,lthe Minority Leader of the Senate,
the Speaker of the House and the Minority Leader of the House. I
think that we have seen. ..throughout our government that
when there is a...requirement of responsibility that that
;esponsibility is exercised...with a...with credibility. When
we pick at random,...which is the purpoée of this amendment,...
there is no responsibility. And people will come off the wall,
so to speak, with all kinds of ideas. I think the way the bill
is presently structured...the people who are responsible,
mainly the leadership of the General Assembly, will have to
take either the heat or the credit for the caliber of people that
they put on this board. I have confidence in Senator Shapiro
and Senator Rock, as our present leadership, to appoint people
that will be objective, honest, credible, and will act with
total integrity. I urge the defeat of this amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? Senator Bloom.
SENATOR BLOOM:

Thank you. I rise in support of this amendment. I, too,
have confidence in our leaders. I have confidence in Senator
Rock, confidence in Senator Shapiro, but the touchstone and
the key to this is credibility. And there has, heretofore,
been no acceptable way to set compensation in the Legislative
Branch. And by doing it in a random manner, you are telling
the electorate that, indeed, you try it. I think that that

carries within it its own credibility. Thank you.

By
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS) t

Is there further discussion? If not, the question is,
shall Amendment No. 5 be adopted: Those in favor will indicate
by saying Aye. Those opposed. The Nays have it. Amend-
ment No. 5...the question is, shall Amendment No. 5 be
adopted? Those in favor will vote Aye. Those opposed
will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who
wish? Have all voted who wish? Take the record. My
hearing was right on target. The...the Yeas are 24, the
Nays are 25, none Voting Present. Amendment No. 5 having
failed to receive a majority...for what purpose does
Senator Sommer arise?

SENATOR SOMMER:

...verification of that roll call.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR SAVICKAS)

I will announce that the Yeas are 24, the Nays 25, none
Voting Present. Senate...Amendment No. 5 having failed to
receive a majority...is failed. Senator Sommer requests

a verification of the roll call. We'll start with
the Ayes. ...requested a verification of the roll call,
Senator. Of the negative roll call., We'll start with the
negative roll call. Will all the Senators be in their seats.
End will the.Secretary read the negative votes,
SECRETARY:

The following voted in the negative: Becker, Berman,
Bruce, Buzbee, Carroll, Chew, D'Arco, Degnan, Egan, Hall,
Johns, Jeremiah Joyce, Lemke, Marovitz, McLendon, Nash, Nedza,
Nega, Newhouse, Rupp, Savickas, Taylor, Vadalabene, Mr. President.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there any question of any of the Senators? Senator
Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER:

Is Jeremiah Joyce present? .
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Joyce. Senator Joyce. Strike him from the

record. Any further...
SENATOR SOMMER:

Senator Degnan?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Degnan. Is Senator Degnan present? Senator
Degnan. Strike him from the record. Any other questions?
SENATOR SOMMER:

Senator Carroll?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Carroll is on the Floor. For what purpose does
Senator Hall arise?

SENATOR HALL: -

Well, when you finish, I want a verification of the
affirmative.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You'll be granted that...option. There's been a request
for a verification of the affirmative vote...roll call. Wwill
those Senators please be in their seats and will the Senator...
or would the Secretary call the roll..

SECRETARY:

The following voted in the affirmative: Berning, Bloom,
Coffey, DeAngelis, Etheredge, Friedland, Geo-Karis, Gitz,
Grotberg, Kent, Mahar, Maitland, McMillan, Ozinga, Philip,
Rhoads, Schaffer, Shapiro, Simms, Sommer, Thomas, Totten,
Walsh, Weaver.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Hall, is there any gquestions?
SENATOR HALL:

Senator Grotberg?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

He's in his seat.




11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
l6.
17.
18.
19.
20.
21.
22.
23.
24.
25,
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
3l.
32.

33.

Page 63 - April 29, 1981

SENATOR HALL:

Senator Simms?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Simms is in his seat. He's in his seat. Are
there any...

SENATOR HALL:

Senator...he's there. Okay.
PRESIDING OFFfCER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

The roll call has been verified and the Ayes are 24,
the Nays are 23. And Amendment No. 5 has been adopted.
Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 6, by Senator Rhoads.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rhoads.

SENATOR RHOADS:

Mr. President, I withdraw Amendments 6 and 7.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further amendments?

SECRETARY:

Amendment No. 6, by Senator Berman.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Berman.

SENATOR BERMAN:

This Amendment...No. 6 merely spells out that the...that
the hearings of the review board will be governed by the
Open Meetings Act and so...also specifically states that interested
persons shall be allowed to present their views. It...opens
up the process. I move its adoption.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is there further discussion? 1If not, Senator Berman

moves the adoption of Amendment No. 6 to Senate Bill 269.

Those in favor indicate by saying Aye. Those opposed. The
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Ayes have it. Amendment No. 6 is adopted., Any further
amendments?
SECRETARY:
No further amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. Senate Bill 270, Senator Bruce. Read
tﬂe bill, Mr. Secretary.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 270.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDING COFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any amendments from the Floor?
SECRETARY:

No Floor amendments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

3rd reading. For what purpose does Senator Rock
arise?
SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President. Nothing personal, Senator
Netsch, we'll start with her first thing tomorrow. But I
think...given the heavy committee schedule, I think we
ought to...now, unless there are announcements or further
business...I'm sure there are some introductions. And then
we go to committee.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator...let's go in order here. Senator Keats.
SENATOR KEATS:

I would just appreciate leave of the Body to be listed
as a co-sponsor of Senate Bill 460.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)
You've heard the motion. Those in favor indicate by

saying Aye. Those opposed. Motion is adopted. Senator Walsh.
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SENATOR WALSH:

Mr. President,...we checked with the leadership on...
the other side of the aisle and there's no objection to
rereferral of Senate Bill 852 from Public Health, Welfare
to Local Government and Senate Bill 995 from Local Govern-~
ment to Revenue and I would move that those bills be re-
referred.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion. 1Is leave granted? Leave is
granted. Senator Geo-Karis. Senator Walsh.
SENATOR WALSH:

Just..;while I have the Floor, if I may also request
that the Journal show that Senator Bowers is absent bé-
cause of illness.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

The...the Journal will so reflect. Senator Geo-Karis.
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

I'd like to be listed as an immediate co~sponsor of
Senate Bill 192 and I've cleared it with the sponsor.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is leave granted? Leave is granted.

SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

and I also would like to be listed as immediate co-
sponsor of Senate Bill 741...Senator Jeremiah Joyce's bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

You've heard the motion. Is leave granted? Leave
is granted. Senator Nedza...Senate...

SENATOR NEDZA:

Yes. Thank you, Mr. President. I would ask that
those members that are the...on the Local Government Committee
immediately upon adjournment that we would...that they would
all proceed to Room A-1 in the Stratton Building, so we .

can have our meeting, which is slightly late.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Rock.

SENATdR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President. I'm sure the Journal will,.
again, reflect the fact that Senator Donnewald is absent
due to illness, but I wanted to report to the membership
that I spoke with the Senator earlier and he is, this
afternoon, will be at home at...in Breese, Illinois...for
a period of about two weeks. But he is well and has been
discharged from the hospital.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Senator Johns,

SENATOR JOHNS:

Mr....President, I'd like to be shown, by leave of
this Body to be hyphenated co-sponsor of House...House Bill
378 and House Bill 38l...no, wait a minute...Senate Bill 378,
House Bill 381.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is leave granted? Leave is granted. Senator Nedza, for
what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR NEDZA:

Yes. For the...leave of the Body to discharge Senate
Bill 727 from Local Government and have it reassigned to
the Elections Committee.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is leave granted? Leave is granted. Introduction of
bills. For what purpose does Senator Gitz arise?
SENATOR GITZ:

The...Committee on the Reorganization of State Government
will be meeting this afternoon at 4:00 p.m. If Room 400 is
not available that committee will be meeting on the Senate
Floor. And it will meet promptly at 4:00 p.m. We'll be

hearing testimony and testimony only on Executive Order I and II.
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There will be no action on those Executive Orders today.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

For what purpose does Senator Geo-Karis arise?
SENATOR GEO-KARIS:

Mr. President, I have the permission and the authority
from Senator Taylor, who is the main sponsor of Senate
Resolution 143, to be his immediate co-sponsor. Joint Co-
sponsor of Senate Resolution 143.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Is leave granted? Leave is granted. Senator Nimrod,
for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President, thank you. I would just like to...remind
the...Senators that tonight...Senator Rock is going to be the
recipient of thé Legislative Award of the VFW at their dinner...
at the Hilton, so I would just urge the Senators on a bi=-
partisan basis to come out and support...this award. And if
anyone needs any extra tickets,...I would be glad...I have a
few that were given to me and I'd be glad to pass them out
to you.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further announcements? Senator Nash, for what
purpose do you arise?
SENATOR NASH:

Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
the Committee on Public Health, Welfare, and Corrections will
be meeting in Room 400 immediately after adjournment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR SAVICKAS)

Any further announcements? Introduction of bills.
ACTING SECRETARY: ka. FERNANDES)

Senate Bill 1102.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

Senate Bill 1103, by...l1102 was sponsored by Senators
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McLendon and Lemke.
1103, by Senators McMillan, Shapiro, Weaver, Philip and
Walsh.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
1104, by Senators Walsh, Shapiro, Weaver and Philip.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
1105, by Senators Maitland, McMillan, Shapiro, Weaver,
wWalsh, and Philip.,

(Secretary reads title of bill)

1106, by the same sponsors.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1107, by the same sponsors.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1108, by the same sponsors.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1109, by Senator D'Arco.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1110, by Senator Geo-Karis.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
Senate Bill 1111, by Senator Grotberg.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
Senate Bill 1112, by Senators Grotberg and McMillan.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
13...1113, by Senator Grotberg.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1114, by Senator Johns.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1115, by Senator DeAngelis.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

116, by Senators Walsh, Shapiro, Weaver, Philip, and
Ozinga.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

1117, by Senator Chew.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
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1118, by Senators Newhouse, McLendon, Collins, Chew,
and Hall,
(Secretary reads title of bill)

119, by Senators...Newhouse, McLendon, Buzbee, Weaver,
Grotberg, Rhoads, D'Arco, Marovitz, Hall, Vadalabene, Carroll,
Netsch, Lemke, Collins, Berman, Joyce, Chew, Nedza, Coffey,
Nega, Nash, Dawson, and Becker.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
lst reading of the bills.
PRESIDENT:
If there's no further business to come before the Senate,
Senator Shapiro moves that the Senate stand‘adjourned until
Thursday, April 30 at the hour of noon. The Senate stands

adjourned.




